
CCA’s Third Friday Series
 Roundhouse

Featuring RVA’s best acoustic ensembles 
7-8:30 p.m. $5 suggested donation 

SPACE IS LIMITED 
RSVP to Andy McGraw: 

amcgraw@richmond.edu, 860-989-4707 
Fri., Oct. 20 My Son the Doctor Klezmer 

Sat., Nov. 17: Yeni Nostalji, Turkish pop from the 60s 

CCA Children’s Fall Festival
Sunset Ave. east circle

Sat., Oct. 28
1-3 p.m.

Ages 10 & under
Arts & crafts, moon bounce, and games

CCA Caroling & Carriage Rides
Sunset Ave. Circle

Sat., Dec. 16
4 p.m.-7 p.m.

Hot Cocoa, coffee, and treats

Holiday Home Decorating Contest
Judging: Fri., Dec. 22

Competitions categories are: The Brightest, 
The Most Festival, and The Most Original

NEWSLETTER October/November 2017

FA l l  F U N !

s av e  t h e  d at e



P r e s i d e n t ' s   L e t t e r
Dear Neighbors,
Fall is here, and it’s time to look forward to cool nights and 
changing leaves.  I hope we were all able to enjoy a happy and 
healthy summer full of family time, vacation, and productive work.

New this fall, the Caril lon will be sponsoring a Concert Series at the 
Roundhouse in Byrd Park (Oct. 20, and Nov. 17).  Come see RVA’s 
best acoustic ensembles just down the street.

Thanks to all of you who participated in September ’s Caril lon-wide 
yard sale, it was a great success!  Thanks also to Board Director 
Frances Kimmel for her help leading the organization of this year ’s 
event.

In the coming months I hope to see you at our CCA Board Meetings –Nov. 14, and 
Dec. 12 – all held at 7 p.m. at Unity Church at French & Blanton. Hear from your 
neighbors and your city representatives about goings-on in the area, bring issues that 
you need help with, or just come to catch up.

Best wishes – and remember to stop for the big yellow bus!
Yours,
Zeke Brody

C l e a n  U p   S U C C E S S
On Saturday, June 24th, neighbors from the Carillon met up to clean around Byrd Park, John B 
Cary and close to Carytown for Children’s Clean up day. The group-- including organizer Vanessa 
Pralle, Jude Sakowicz, Zeke Brody, and Franzeska and Sebastian Fernandez—successfully filled 
over five bags of garbage and were able to sort through two for recycling. A special shout out to 
Franzeska for helping out with wee Sebastian (our youngest volunteer) aboard in the baby Bjorn!



NEIGHBORHOOD NOTES

Option 1 Bagged Collection | Free Charge 
- Begins October 2, 2017
- Up to 10 bags collected on trash day
- Place bags near supercan

Option 2 Collection Schedule by Sector 
DPW has divided the city in four sections for bagged leaves on 
trash collection days:

Carillon Section 3- Monday Trash Collection
-Leaves must be bagged by November 27.
-All bagged leaves will be picked up between November 27- 
December 9.

Option 3- Vacuum Service | $30 per request
-November 1 and will continue based upon available schedule. 
-Rake leaves to front of property line
-Two ways to request vacuum service
-Call 646-LEAF
-Print and fill out request form on city website at richmondgov.com/
publicworks/leafcollection.aspx
-A one week window will be provided based upon current 
availability

*If mailing in form, make check or money order payable to City of 
Richmond and mail to:

City of Richmond Department of Public Works-LEAF
900 East Broad Street, Suite 704
Richmond, VA 23219

Do It Yourself
Dispose of loose leaves at:
East Richmond Road Convenience Center
3800 East Richmond Road

L e a f   C o l l e c t i o n s
Congratulations!

Welcome Everett Randall Saxton, our 
youngest Carillon resident, at 3116 
Bute Lane! And congratulations to the 
parents, David and Tiffany Sexton!
 
Everett Randall was born at 1:51 am on 
Friday, August 18. He was 7 pounds, 7 
ounces and 20 inches long.
 
Mom, Dad, and  little one are all doing 
fine. Say hello when you see them 
walking around the neighborhood a 
couple of times per day!

With Sympathy

Friends and neighbors in the Carillon 
area extend condolences to Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert Carter on the passing of 
their daughter, Arnetta Sayles, age 56, 
who died on April 28th after a prolonged 
illness. Arnetta was raised in the Carillon 
neighborhood and was the mother of 
three children.      



The Carillon Civic Association’s National Night Out was a 
huge success. We would like to thank all the residents who 
came out to enjoy a fun evening of entertainment, music, 
children’s activities and great food from Buzz & Ned’s BBQ.  
We also had a wonderful turn out from our government 
officials: Virginia Congressman Donald McEachin, Mayor 
Levar Stoney, City Councilman Parker Agelasto, and 
Richmond Police Chief Alfred Durham.  And we welcomed 
many members of our Richmond City Police, Fire, and 
Sheriff’s Department.

A huge thank you to everyone who worked so hard to 
make this such a wonderful event – CCA board members, 
committee chairpersons, and other special volunteers: Zeke 
Brody, Asia Vernon, Ramon Blount, Christopher Dilworth, 
Jackie Carter, Wayne Houston, Vera Ryan, Sallie Rollins, 
Mary Virginia Gray, our wonderful vendors and musician, Doc Christian, Eric Boisseau and Rodney 
Williams.

Thank you, 
Program and Event Chairpersons
Melissa Dilworth and Pam Smith

N at i o n a l  N i g h t  O u t



d o n at i o n s  &  G r a n t s  2 0 1 6 - 1 7
CCA continues its long tradition of philanthropy.  Since 
1972, our neighborhood association has donated 
hundreds of thousands of dollars through proceeds 
earned from Arts in the Park. Over 140 Richmond 
charities and service organizations, as well as our 
local school, l ibrary, and park have benefited. This past 
year, the CCA Board approved discretionary donations 
to the Richmond Nativity Pageant and City Parks and 
Recreation (Ha’Penny Stage, Festival of the Arts).  And 
special grants, nominated by Caril lon neighbors, were 
just awarded to 9 non-profits: Charmettes, Feedmore, 
Friends of Will iam Byrd Park, John B. Cary Elementary, 
CancerLINC, One Voice Chorus, Richmond Peace 
Education Center, Friends of Richmond K9, and the 
Maymont Foundation.  These grants will support 
programs like Meals on Wheels, conflict resolution 
workshops for teens, and support services for cancer 
patients in need.  

Remember: your volunteer efforts at Arts in the Park 
help our larger Richmond community in infinite ways.  
Thank you!  If you would like to get involved with 
the grantmaking committee, contact Zeke Brody at       
zeke.brody@gmail.com

Ya r d  O f  t h e  m o n t h
The CCA would like to 
congratulate Vernon & 
Delores Moseley of 3208 
Douglasdale Road on 
their home being chosen 
as the CCA May Yard of 
the Month. 

The CCA would like to congratulate Debbie & Dennis Flippen 
of 1400 Pump House Drive for being chosen June Yard of the 
Month

NPR Interview

WVTF/Radio-IQ reporter Mallory 
Noe-Payne is presently producing 
a story about the Carillon Civic 
Association’s founding and early 
activism in fair housing rights.  In 
August, she interviewed early CCA 
officers Imogene Draper and Martha 
Rollins about the organization’s efforts 
to nurture successful integration and 
their subsequent 48-year friendship.  
Current CCA Historian Beth O’Leary 
provided general commentary.  The story 
is expected to air sometime this fall or 
winter.  Stay tuned!

Lived Here Long?

We’d like to recognize our neighbors 
with the longest residencies in the 
Carillon district.  Please let us know if 
you moved here before 1960.  Thanks!  
Contact Beth, eloleary@verizon.net or 
359-5494.

Pictured ( l to r) are Imogene Draper, 
Mallory Noe-Payne, and Martha Rollins.



Richmond City Government Contacts
Police Non-Emergency         646-5100 
Richmond Animal Control     646-5573            
Crime Report – Anonymous  646-HELP

The Honorable Parker Agelasto, 5th District Councilman, Parker.Agelasto@richmondgov.com, 646-6050
Council Liaison Amy Robins,  amy.robins@richmondgov.com, 646-5724

School Board Representative: Dr. Patrick Sapini, psapini@rvaschools.net

Dial 311 for the City of Richmond Call Center to make requests for non-emergency services  
such as graffiti and property maintenance violations.  

Staffed Monday - Friday 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., but receiving voice mail requests 
24 hours a day, seven days a week, year-round.

City Trash collection every Monday / Recycling collection alternate Mondays

State Government Contacts
Va Dept of Emergency  www.vaemergency.com

Va Department of Transportation for road conditions  www.511Virginia.org or dial 511

 
 

CCA Email Distribution: If you would like to be included in the email notification list, please submit your email 
address to tellcca@carilloncivic.org, or sign up on the CCA website, www.carilloncivic.org.   CCA emails contain 

special, time-sensitive neighborhood news and updates.

C.C.A.
P.O. Box 7435
Richmond, VA 23221


